
 

 
 
 

 
October 15, 2019 

 
 
Sent Via E-mail 
 
Mr. David Graham, PG 
Hart & Hickman, PC 
2923 South Tryon Street, Suite 100 
Charlotte, North Carolina 28203 
dgraham@harthickman.com  

 
Subject:  Work Plan Approval  

Pennston Property 
Greensboro, Guilford County 
Brownfields Project No. 15010-11-041  
 

Dear David:  
 
The North Carolina Department of Environmental Quality (DEQ) Brownfields Program received 
the Brownfields Assessment Work Plan (Revision 1) dated October 4, 2019 (Work Plan) DEQ 
Brownfield comments to the previous revision Work Plan have been addressed; therefore, the 
Work Plan is approved.   
 
Please be advised that this approval from DEQ Brownfields does not waive any applicable 
requirement to obtain any necessary permits, licenses or certifications which may be required from 
other state or local entities.  If you have any questions, please feel free to contact me at 704-235-
2195, or via e-mail at joselyn.harriger@ncdenr.gov.  
 

Sincerely,  
 
 
 
Joselyn Harriger 
Supervisor 
Brownfields Property Management Unit 
 
ec: Mr. Gordon Box, NC DOT 
 Mr. Cyrus Parker, NC DOT 
 Mr. Matt Bramblett, PE, Hart & Hickman 
 


